

CO-ORDINATOR

No. 327

November, 1987.

THE OFFICIAL BULLETIN OF LETCHWORTH AND BALDOCK DISTRICT SCOUT COUNCIL.

Free to Leaders and Group Officers: £1.20 annually to others.

DATES FOR THE DIARY

November	7-8th	Hitchin District Venture			
		Scout night hike			
	9th	District CSL's meeting	8.00 pm	Norton Bury	
	9th	Champion Hills AGM	8.00 pm	1/3L	
	llth	District SL's meeting	8.00 pm	Norton Bury	
	16th	District Team meeting	8.00 pm	Norton Bury	
	18th	District Executive meeting	8.00 pm	Norton Bury	
20th		Cub Scout Quiz	6.30 pm	Ashwell	
21st		Venture Scout Mini-gathering			
21-22nd		Operation Nightjar		RAF Chicksands	
December	10th	District Executive meeting	8.00 pm	Norton Bury	



HAROLD MONKTON sometime cub scout leader 1/3 Letchworth died recently, shortly after retiring.

THANK YOU



THANKS BADGES have been awarded to the following ladies, who have contributed to successive Gang Shows. All of us who saw this year's show will know how well-deserved those badges are. Congratulations to:-

Barbara Bristow Valerie Cogar Anna-Lisa Gregory Pat Hemmings

Appointments & Resignations

Appointments:

Alan Jacobs, GSL 5L Ron Morgan, GSL 8L

Resignation: (with effect from

31.12.87)

Lorraine Riley, ADC (PR) and PRA.

100 Club

New members are needed for the 100 Club. Telephone Sheila May, Let. 673427. Results:

September	£25	17th Brownies
	£10	N. G. West
	£5	Trefoil Guild
	£5	V. Exton
	£5	J. Moys
October	£25	5th L/W Scouts
	£10	R. de Fraine
	£5	M. Drylie
	£5	C. Morley
	£5	D. Ellard

Cub Scouts

The Cub Scout Quiz takes place on Friday, 20th November at 6.30 pm at Ashwell. Teams should be in uniform, and consist of one boy each aged 8, 9 and 10 years old. In the event of a tie-break, one complete deciding round will be played.

The Athletic Cup was found, held unknowingly by 7L/

Scouts

In the first round of the Scout Quiz, the results were as follows:-

7L v 4L) 7L v 10L) 10L v 4L) 20 14) 19 17) 18 26)

4L go through to the 2nd round.

Directory

District and group officers will shortly be receiving forms to complete, to bring entries in the District Directory up to date. Please return these as soon as possible in the envelopes provided, to help us with this task.

REMEMBRANCE

The DC has asked me to coordinate the scout involvement in this year's Remembrance Ceremony. I have spoken with the guide leaders, and it has been agreed that a wreath from each of our organisations will be laid simultaneously on the memorial. Our contingents will march to St. Michael's Church with those not attending the service being dismissed prior to entering the church.

Seating in church is limited, and needs to be reserved, so I am only encouraging older scouts, venture scouts and leaders to represent the District at the service.

I have spoken with a number of groups who have been involved in previous years. If there are any groups wham I have not contacted who plan to be represented at the Memorial and service, I would be pleased to hear from them prior to the day.

The scout contingent will form up in front of the railway station, and participants should arrive for 10.30. Further information from me on Letchworthworth 686859.

Peter Deary.

Warrants

Chris Lunnon AVSL 11L.

Eighth Letchworth Scout Group

On Friday, 30th October, 8L held a cheese and wine party at their HQ in Sparhawke on the Grange to celebrate the completion of a repair programme started over two years ago. They also made a surprise presentation to Ken Adams, who has now retired after 20 years scouting in the group.

Happy Birthday

Twelve original members of Beech Springs Venture Scout Unit attended the unit's 10th birthday party on 17th October. A good time was had by all!

Beavers

8L Beavers are now thriving. Fifteen beavers plus a BSL, ABSL and three helpers are alive and well on the Grange, under the leadership of Alison Lusty.

5L and 1B each have two leaders waiting in the wings! Watch this space.



Two teams from the Fellowship have entered for the Euronavigation in France at the end of October. We look forward to hearing from them afterwards!

Secretary's spot

Have you ordered your job week materials? Please remember applications must be handed to the District Secretary by 6th November at 53 Hawthorn Hill.

Published by and for the Letchworth and Baldock District Scout Council.

Editor: Mrs. Lorraine Riley, 3 Blackmore, Letchworth, Herts. SG6 2SX. Telephone: Letchworth (0462) 674380.

Items for inclusion in the December issue should reach the Editor by 23rd November, 1987.